SMPTO Meeting Minutes
September 2, 2010

I. Call to order/Welcome by Susan Ritter 
31 people present (including board) according to sign-in sheet

II. Introductions by all executive board members 
All board members present 
III. Treasurer’s Report
a. We currently have $30,847.  This month we spent money on the welcome back luncheon, $50 to each teacher, supplies for October teacher gifts, subscription to educational website for teachers, renewal of website domain and $500 to each library. 
b. Previous PTO boards were saving money to buy Rice a playground but the school board approved the money by the district. So, we have a large balance in our account. We do not want to hold on to a large amount of money so we are looking into big ticket items for the schools. If anyone has any ideas, let one of the board members know. 
IV. Principal Reports
a. Mr. Boley reported that the books bought with the money donated by the PTO to the library are stamped recognizing the SMPTO. He also gave thanks to the parents in attendance at the meeting as well as the executive board members for their work to benefit the schools. Mr. Boley gave a thank you from the teachers for the back to school luncheon. 
b. Mrs. Adams discussed how great it is that the SMPTO operates as one PTO for K-5 even though there are two schools. She echoed Mr. Boley’s thank you to the parents and executive board members. Mrs. Adams gave date of Sept. 9th for the IFEC back to school night. 
V. Gertrude Hawk Fundraiser  (October 1 – 23) 
a. Last year we made $17,000.  Parents can again choose to sell the candy or make donations. October 28th will be the day to count and organize orders.  Volunteers will be needed on that date during the school day.  Snacks/lunch will be provided by Gertrude Hawk. 
VI. Website Information
A. All parents must re-register their names and e-mail addresses each year on www.smpto.com.  
 
1. We currently have 40 parents registered (31 for Rice and 7 for IFEC). 
VII. Committee Reports
A. Volunteers Needed for Committee Chairs
 
1. We are still in need of volunteers for the fall and spring fundraiser, teacher appreciation birthday cards, teacher appreciation teacher week, teacher appreciation monthly gifts and teacher appreciation conference week. Information is on the smpto website.
 
2. Spirit Sale Chair reported that we are going with a new distributer.  We are also having a SMSD alumni design a new bubbler logo for the apparel.  A fall spirit sale will be announced shortly.
 
3. Secret Santa Chair was present and that event was briefly discussed.
 
4. Campbell’s Chair was present and discussed that she needs the back label from the Campbell’s labels. We haven’t had many labels given and the school hasn’t bought anything with the money we have earned.  Hopefully the number of labels coming in this school year will increase.
 
5. Box Tops Chair was present. She spoke about the great amount we received last school year and asked for suggestions for new contests.  One parent brought up having a football contest and students vote for who they think will win the Super Bowl.  The group felt this would be good for IFEC students especially.  Mrs. Trostle mentioned we could even have a graph showing the progress of each team. 
 
6. The Walking Club will be beginning shortly.  This club is for IFEC students to walk the track during recess. Parent monitor and volunteers are needed. Contact Coralita Wilson if interested. 


B. Teacher appreciation activities
       1. Welcome back luncheon
        2. $50 to each teacher

C. IFEC Halloween Party 
 
1. Volunteers will be needed for this event.  We were also in need of a chair for the Haunted Hallway but a parent stepped up to fill that position.  Forms will be going out shortly for parent volunteers. The tentative date of the party is October 26.
VIII. Upcoming Important Dates
A. September 9 – IFEC Back to School Night
B. All SMPTO meetings held the first Thursday of each month in the IFEC library
IX. Open Floor 
 1. SMPTO wants to go green. Members discussed having recycle bins at the schools along with posters instructing the students what to recycle.  There was also mention of having the Green Devil from Dickinson College come on the day the recycle bins are revealed. 
2. There have been many thank you notes from the teachers for the teacher gifts and luncheon.  These were passed around for members to see.
3. The PTO is starting a Teacher in Need program. If a teacher needs something small for their classroom (example paper towels) they could jot an e-mail to a board member and we arrange a donation of that item. This is separate from the current Teacher Grant Program which awards large ticket items for teachers. 
4. A Student Directory was discussed. Most parents in attendance were in agreement of this. A parent will develop a sheet to be sent out asking for numbers and addresses. It will be voluntary to be included in the directory. 
5. There was a reminder given for parents to sign up for Giant and Karns.
X. Adjournment at 8:00pm. Some parents stayed later to put together October teacher gifts. 
Next meeting will be Thursday, October 7, 2010 in IFEC Library 
